Beltway Bandits 
by
Eyes Right 
Washington, D.C. – I want to tell you how it seems in Washington this fall.  My first impressions form the question:  who pays for all of this?  I have yet to meet anyone who makes a product or performs a service unless it is related directly to the Federal Government.  Here we have the bureaucrats in the Civil Service, those who work as civilians for the military and countless others who serve on Congressional staffs; the others have CONTRACTS.
Those with federal contracts, it turns out, have an even nicer livelihood than bureaucrats.  In a typical CONTRACT, former bureaucrats open their own shop and sell back to the Feds the information and expertise they developed while employed by the Feds.
Recently, I met an old acquaintance and former employee of the Nuclear Regulatory Agency. Now he has his own company with seven other “ex-feds.”  He proudly told me about their $40,000,000 CONTRACT with the Department of Energy to “catalog information for them.” He proclaimed excitedly, “The sky is the limit over at Energy after Three-Mile Island.”

Many outfits like his are located in new buildings along the Beltway around Washington.  They are known locally as “Beltway Bandits.”   Although an old phenomena here, they strike an outsider like me as tragic wasters of other people’s hard-earned dollars.

I congratulated my acquaintance on his success, but I kept coming back to my original question:  who pays for all of this?  That question is never asked here in Washington.

I thought you might like to know.
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